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PHARMACY TECHNICIAN LICENSURE S.B. 468: 

SUMMARY OF BILL 

ON THIRD READING 

Senate Bill 468 (as reported by the Committee of the Whole) 

Sponsor:  Senator Mike Green 

Committee:  Health Policy 

CONTENT 

The bill would amend the Public Health Code to do the following concerning pharmacy 

technician licensure and practice: 

-- Make an exception to the requirement that a license applicant have graduated from high 

school or passed a GED test, if the person were a student in a pharmacy training program 

or were applying for a temporary license or a limited license. 

-- Increase from 210 days to one year the duration of a temporary license (issued to a person 

who is preparing for an examination required for licensure). 

-- Allow a person employed as a pharmacy technician for an employer with multiple 

pharmacy locations to work as a limited license pharmacy technician at any of those 

locations in the State. 

(A limited license may be issued to an individual who was working as a pharmacy technician 

on December 22, 2014 (the date the licensure requirement took effect). An individual who 

holds a limited license may act as a pharmacy technician only for the pharmacy that he or 

she worked for on that date.) 

In addition, the bill would delay from September 30, 2015, to September 30, 2016, the 

deadline for a licensed pharmacy that provides compounding services for sterile 

pharmaceuticals to be accredited by a national accrediting organization approved by the 

Michigan Board of Pharmacy, be verified by the Board as being in the accreditation process, 

or be in compliance with USP (U.S. Pharmacopeial Convention) standards in a manner 

determined by the Board. 

MCL 333.17739a et al. Legislative Analyst:  Suzanne Lowe 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The bill would have a negative, but likely minor, fiscal impact on the Bureau of Health Care 

Systems within the Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs, and no fiscal impact on 

local units of government. The bill would allow a limited license pharmacy technician to use 

his or her license to work at multiple locations owned by the same employer. This would 

potentially reduce the number of limited licenses issued, as licensees who move from one 

location to another currently must obtain another license and pay the requisite $35 fee. It is 

unknown how many limited license pharmacists make such a move each year, but the fiscal 

impact from the loss of that fee revenue would likely be minor. 
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